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Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,

Welcome to the last newsletter of 2021, we can't quite believe
we're at the end of another calendar year. Thank you all for the
tremendous support and cheer you have given us all this year.
Lowther is a special place because of the wonderful sense of
community that you all help to create, along with the fantastic
energy and enthusiasm for school that we see everyday from
the children. All the team here are unified in their view that our
community works brilliantly together, with the childrenbeing
the absolute stars of the show! E€njoy the special holiday,
treasure those times and memories together, we look forward
to seeing you all on Tuesday 4th January 2022 (there is no Inset
Day this year — we are all back on the 4th).

We've loved having our Christmas shows for you to attend and
we would also like to draw your attention to our annual
Christmas service which takes place next week at Holy Trinity
Church on Castelnau.

The service starts at 9:45am on Thursday leth December and
parents are welcome to join us any time from 9:15am.

The church service is always a great way to finish the calendar
year at school. The children have a lovely selection of songs,
music and readings for you. We look foruward to seeing you
there.

We wish you all the happiest of Christmas and look foruard

to sharing an incredible 2022 with you all.

Wark, Alastair and Hanah

g Please follow
us on Twitter

We love tearning at Lowther

Our allotment project continues to thrive.
We use the space for Forest School Learn-
ing in Early Years, cooking, gardening, Sci-
ence as well as for things like Art and look-
ing after our fantastic chickens.. We're al-
ways looking for more parent helpers for
this part of the school so do let us know if
this something you'd be interested in help-
ing with.

Please like our
Facebook page

STAY CONNECTED

Check our
website

Stillingfleet Road, Barnes, SUJ139AE Email: info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk  Tel: 02087483984
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We have a fantastic new PTA team now ready to help us all pull together to support & S
our awesome school in lots of different ways. The PTA play a vital role in every ‘4RN?’
school and here at Lowther uwe massively appreciate parents getting involved in the

life of their school, whether that be fundraising, helping out, volunteering, donating

time or finances or just generally being involved in school life. Please do get involved

inany way you can.

Donations

Lowther Primary School PTA is registered with ENTHUSE (please note this has changed from Virgin
Money Giving which has closed — although will be remaining open until February to close down
any gift aid claims and payments).

The PTA has set up a new donation platform to replace the VMG platform, giving us the same
donation/fundraising/gift aid capabilities, plus greater flexibility than before to create fundraising

campaigns and raise money for the school o
Link: https:/lowtherschoolpta.enthuse.com/ Easy fundraisi ng

The aim is by having an online portal it makes it L ) . .
easy for all parents, teachers, friends, local Eqsgfu"d“’.'s'ng Isa Sh°pp'.ng durgctorg listing sorne of
businesses and subborters all over the world to your favourite online stores including AmMazon, Argos,

. PP ; Next, Debenhams, John Lewis, Toys R Us, HMV and over
make donations to the school. The PTAIs also a 5000 others. Just use the links on the easyfundraising site

registered Charity. _ _ whenever you shop online and, at no extra cost to you,
Please do consider making a donation of any  we'll receive a free donation of up to 15% from every pur-
amount to the Lowther School Family. chase you make. It really is that simple!

It's completely FREE to register and you won't pay a pen-

ny more for your shopping when you use the easyfund-

raising site. In fact you can even SAVE MONEY as many
Th e C h ristmas FC] I\r retailers offer discounts, special offers and even 'e-
vouchers' exclusive to easyfundraising.
If you shop online anyway, then why not raise valuable
extra funds for us by using this fantastic scheme. All you
need to do is vis-
it http:// www.easyfundraising.org.uk/lowthersch and

when you register, select 'Lowther Primary School PTA -
Barnes' as the organisation you wish to support.

We are all looking forward to the Christmas Fair.
Please do come along and support your school. Not
only is this a fun event but it is also is a super
fundraiser for our school. The fair starts at 12pm on
Saturday 1th December 2021. The PTA have worked
really hard to not only have things to buy at the fair
but also to make sure there are lots of things for
children and adults to do and play too. It should be a
whole heap of fun! See you there! D ceasyfundraising
%~ feel good shopping
rMOais=es o revakicors For

Lowther School PTE&

Christmas QGifts

As a team we are always very appreciative of any
gifts at Christmas but really the best gifts are the
children’s smiles and a well written card aluways goes
down a treat too. If you really feel that you would like
to give a gift, how about making a donation to one of
the charities that the school regularly supports.
Perhaps you'd like to make a donation to the school
instead? You can do this quickly and easily via
Enthuse money giving. The full details are on the
school website.

Thank you in advance for your support.



https://lowtherschoolpta.enthuse.com/
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/lowthersch/
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/lowthersch
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The Queen’s Bank Holiday

As you may be aware, an extra bank holiday was an-
nounced for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee . We wanted it
to feel like a special bonus Bank Holiday and so have
agreed that our “extra day” will be on Monday 16 May
2022. This means school will be closed on this day. This
has been updated on the school welbsite, where you can
find all of our term dates.

. o T Takeover Day: We had over 100
D|d gou know') children apply for and take part in our
o arly Y ! : annual Takeover Day. It was a lot of

ur €arly Years team run a

o fun and the children did a superb job
really awesome “Forest School being teachers for the day!

provision for the children. We
also have a Forest School club
for older children. We love
learning in the outdoors at

Lowther.
Q eady Qes peciful eofe

Attendance Update!

A key area for our school is to ensure attendance across the school is excellent. The minimum expecta-
tion for all pupils is 96% attendance. Attendance below this falls in to a category of concern. As you
can see from the table our current school attendance is belouw 96% in each and every year group. To
put the absence into context: 5% absence would equate to 58 hours (nearly 2 school weeks) of lost
learning in a year per pupil and a whopping 348 hours during their time at primary school. This is the
equivalent of missing a uhole terms worth of learning. In previous yeadrs we have had very good at-
tendance so we really appreciate your support in communicating to the children that every school day
counts. The class attendance totals are indicated on the table. Please ask your child's teacher or

at the office if you would like to know your child’s attendance.

At Lowther we are...

EYFS Key Stage 1 Lower Key Upper Key School Total
Stage 2 Stage 2
Rec Oak = Y1 Beech = Y3P =92.8%
92.8% 95.3%
Rec Willow = | Y1 Pine = 93.8% Y3] =927% Y5=932%
95.0%

U2Maple=931% | Y4N = 94,0% U6C = 89.3%
U2 Elm = 942% | Y4TS =93.8% U6R = 92.7%

Phase Phase Phase Phase School
average= average= 94.1% | average=93.3% | average= 91.7% average =
93.9% 93.3%
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INCREDIBLE TRUE STORIES
ABout CHILDREN'S RIGHTS!

4 /-

IHSILE T
VILLAING

CLOTILEE PERLI

Contact us with any questions
Tel 02087483984
Email: info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk
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As the Autumn term comes to an end, we wanted to say
how proud we are of our Nursery children. They have had
an amazing first term at Lowther and are now experts at
following and joining in our daily routine. We sing a lot in
the Nursery — whether it is the ‘days of the week’, counting
songs, nursery rhymes, or songs to perform for special events
such as Christmas (we are looking forward to performing
some jolly numbers this year)! A particular favourite song
this month has been the ‘Five Fruit and Veggies' song.

L "\“ We were given a very kind donation of plants,
compost and bark chipping. The nursery
children got to work quickly, enjoying planting
and using trowels to empty the bags into our
outside tyre area. They have also enjoyed the
extra addition of ‘mud’ for the mud kitchen, and
have been busy making ‘hot chocolate’ and all
kinds of delicious muddy delights for us!

Did you know that we do phonics with the children in the
nursery? In these early stages we are laying
the foundations for the phonic skills that the [5
children need to begin to blend further down
the line. This term we have concentrated on (&%
listening to the sounds heard in our &6
environment and exploring instruments. The [
children enjoyed making their own shakers | - :
and have used these in many different
ways, such as shaking along to songs,
finding different ways to make a sound or
starting and stopping with a puppet.

This half term, our topic has been food and celebrations. We
started our weekly cooking sessions with the children, which
they have really enjoyed - particularly the results! We have
also tasted some foods from around the world We tasted
food from Lebanon, Italy, Sweden, Jamaica, Bulgaria and
India and enjoyed seeing what these different foods looked
and smelled like.

Our nursery library is now in full swing, and we hope you
and your children are enjoying taking home a book to share
together each week!

In the last few weeks we have started to do more
independent learning. UWe have chosen our own resources
and activities and have been able to choose activities that
we cannot see around us. We have enjoyed playing in the
house outside using resources from our mud kitchen.

As the end of term approaches, we are sure the children will
be looking forward to having a well-deserved rest and do
hope you all enjoy the break!

Reception

Reception started the month of November by looking
at Bonfire Night. We enjoyed watching videos of
fireworks and sharing their own experiences of
watching them. We explored using tools (e.g. potato
mashers to toothbrushes) to make our very own,
whizz, bang firework pictures.

Shortly after this we learnt about the special
celebration of Diwali. We read the very exciting story
of Rama and Sita then retold it using actions and then
puppets. The children had lots of opportunities to
create decorations to making their owun mehndi hand
designs.

Next up was Remembrance Day.
We spent time talking about why
we wear poppies and then
creating our own poppies to plant
in our sandpit in preparation for
taking part in the two minute
| silence. All the children were
incredibly thoughtful and
sensible during this time.

We have finished the month off with a mini topic all
about light and dark. We loved learning about
nocturnal animals reading the book ‘Flashlight’. We
impressed everyone using our fantastic writing skills
to create a list of items we had to prepare for a game
to Nursery to play. Finally, finally we learnt about the
special celebration of Hanukkah. We read the story,
learnt how it is celebrated, sang songs, made hats and
played a game. Wouwee what fun!

At the end of this month in our maths learning we
have loved learning about the numbers 4 and 5 - they
are pretty special to us!

December brings lots more §
exciting learning, all about the
celebration of Christmas. We
are really looking forward to
performing our first Nativity
show! As well as making
decorations, cooking some
Christmas treats and if we are
really lucky we might even
get a visit from a certain elf on
the shelf.
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Year Group Updates

In Year 1, the children have been busy
engaging with their new topic The Enchanted
Forest. In €&nglish, we have been learning
about different styles of writing by becoming
immersed in our topic and retelling traditional
fairy tales. UWe are excited to begin exploring
fractured fairy tales towards this week.

1 As part of this topic, we
have had some very

exciting provision
X, activities available. We
A7l have  had Lowther

Fairies who came to
visit. The children were
busy writing messages
to the fairies and even receiving tiny messages
back to read!

In Maths, the children have

been working on their
understanding of number
bonds. Children have been
learning to work I
systematically to solve a
missing number problem
and developing mental

maths skills.

We are now building up to the end of term
with rehearsals for, and the performances of a
very special Nativity show - It's beginning to
feel a lot like Christmas!

Year 2

In Year 2 we have been exploring ‘Heroes and Villains'.
We thought about what it means to be a hero or a villain
and discussed people through History that would fit
these headings. UWe have used positive reflection times to
think about what these amazing people have done for us
and how they have changed the lives of so many.

In Maths we have been learning about [§
addition and subtraction. UJe have also [

started learning about money and fo-
cussed on making different amounts.

We learnt about Remembrance Day
and thought about why we remember
the 11" of November. To mark this spe- F_
cial day, we made poppy collages and s
created poppies using clay.

In €nglish we have started to
think about Christmas. Children
have written letters to Santa and
have sent them off to the North
| Pole. Hopefully we will hear
back from Santa soon!

The children have been working
hard in Phonics- particularly on
blending tricky split digraphs!
They all completed their Phonics
Screening Check earlier this
month and totally smashed it!

This term has been a fabulous time of learning in Year 2!

Contact us with any questions
Tel 02087483984
Email info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk
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We have had a fantastic term, and have been so
impressed with your children’s attitude and application
at school.

In our Geography topic, we have been learning about
Earthquakes and Volcanos, where children have
identified areas of the world that are vulnerable to
these. This has also linked to our

English book, The Magic
Treehouse, where Year 3 are
writing a story about time

travelling to Pompeii, as Mount
Vesuvius is erupting. They are
using their knowledge of this topic
to create some amazing, exciting
noun phrases. We also had a
stimulating virtual workshop with
the National History Museum,
where all pupils became
volcanologists (what a word!). They even received their
own diploma for completing the course. UJhat a group!

In Maths we have completed our Addition and
Subtraction topic, and are astounded at how brilliantly
pupils have learnt to add and subtract 3 digit numbers
in a column.

Rocks is now our Science [@
topic, and pupils have
identified igneous,

sedimentary and
metamorphic  rocks. We
have learnt how these are
formed, and have even used
chocolate to show the =
formation of the types of}
rock.

Thank you for all your support this term. Mr Picken,
Miss Palmer and Mr Mahi would like to wish you all a
fantastic Christmas, and a wonderful new year. See
you in 2022!

wwuw.lowther.richmond.sch.uk
> ‘

Year 4

Christmas spirit has been in full swing in Year 4 this month!
We having been working really hard but enjoying all the
festive cheer too.

In English, we have been busy learning about palm oil and
how its production affects our planet. We researched the
positive contribution palm oil has made to society but also the
negative impact it has had. To conclude this work we then
wrote some balanced arguments explaining these ideas.
Maybe have a chat with your child about their opinions on
palm oil?

In Maths we have continued to work on addition and
subtraction skills and how to use bar models to help us
reasoning. We have now moved on to looking at length and
perimeter and the children are doing a great job with this!

In geography we have been looking at sustainability. The
children have investigated how sustainable our school is and
are busy making action plans as to how we could improve
further. This linked really nicely with our English planning and
it has been lovely learning in such a cross curricular approach.
Sustainability has also been centre stage in Science where we
investigated the delicate balance in which ecosystems exist.
Children made their own documentary animations about the
importance of elephants to their ecosystem. Ue then moved
on to our new topic of sound in which children investigated
how different sounds are made and how sound travels
through a medium.

We have been lucky enough to have some extra-curricular
activities go on this term. We really enjoyed a virtual author
visit with Jeff Kinney who writes the ‘Diary of a Wimpy Kid’
series. Lots of children were really inspired by this to go and
read some more of his books. We also went to the panto
recently and had the best time joining in with the call and
response sections (oh no we didn't...oh yes we did!).

Finally the children have
had an amazing time|
practicing and performing [F5
their Christmas song - I}
hope you enjoy watching
them too! Have a veryl| |
Merry Christmas from all
of us in Year 4 — we can't|
wait to see what the New
Year has in store!

Contact us with any questions
Tel 02087483984
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Year Group Updates

Year 5 have had a really busy second half of the
autumn term so far and have stepped up to meet the
challenges of a wide range of activities. Our work on
poetic style in English at the start of November
produced some fabulous writing, with the children
using similes, metaphors, alliteration, onomatopoeia
and personification to great effect. Top-quality writing
was also on display in our first Phase Write-Off of the
year, when the Year 6 children found it tough to choose
between two excellent Greek myths written in Year 5.
Just a handful of votes separated first and second place.
We have now moved on to study Charles Dickens' A
Christmas Carol and the year group's celebrated
strengths in drama have already come to the fore and
provided several chilling portrayals of Ebenezer Scrooge.
In Maths we have worked with factors, multiples,
square and cube numbers and have been revising
multiplying and dividing by 10 and its multiples. Six of
the group also joined the Year 6 children to take partin
the national Primary Maths Challenge and did very
well having joined the competition a year early.

We have begun learning about the Mayans in History
and cross-curricular links with cooking have enabled us
to taste a range of tasty food that would have been
produced in Central America 4,000 years ago. Takeover
Day featured four very high-quality Art lessons and in
Music our first workshop with Mark Wilderspin was a
tremendous success. The director of music at St Paul's
will be incorporating the children’s ideas in his own
composition, which we will be performing with a
number of other schools next year.

Nine members of the class represented the school
strongly in cross country, coming in for early-morning
training and reaping their reward when they did
extremely well running against hundreds of other
children in Richmond Park. UWe have also been learning
rugby skills in PE, swimming at St Paul's and running
the Daily Mile. It
has been great to
see such a fit and

healthy group of

children learning
new skills and
pushing
themselves in so
many different
areas.

Year o

It has been another exciting time of learning in Year 6, with trips
and new learning aplenty! In Maths, the children have been
working hard on new concepts such as multiplying and dividing
fractions. The secret of their success is knowing when to keep,
change and flip - this was demonstrated very enthusiastically
with our round-the-grounds fraction hunt!

In English, we started the poignant story of Anne Frank; looking
at our broader theme of World War II from another perspective.
Researching life in Germany and the Netherlands before the
war, we examine the life and the legacy of this ordinary girl put
in an extraordinary situation. UWe also paid our respects to those
who suffered and struggled during the conflict in Britain, by
visiting St Mary's Church War Memorial where the local
chaplain spoke to the children about the experiences of local
people during both wars.

@\ R

>

In Science, we have been
building on our prior knowledge
of electricity by looking at key
vocabulary, and misconceptions
about how electricity travels.
While for computing, we were
incredibly lucky to visit the
National Army Museum. A
\ fascinating place to visit, Year 6
‘. C“/‘ A , took part in the workshop

- - . ‘Robots to the Rescue’ and using

block code, explored how robotic devices help the army in their
missions,  both in  peacetime and during conflict.

Staying on the Science and Technology theme, we organised a
terrific STEM day workshop, exploring how science, technology,
engineering and maths plays a part in our world. Through a
series of engaging experiments, we investigated how forces can
be enhanced through strong design. Congratulations to those
eggs!

successful groups of engineers who landed their
And of course it would be amiss
not to mention the wonderful
new Ms Chalbot's and Mr
Ripley's who arrived for work at
Lowther on takeover day;
organising terrific lessons from

PE to computing, art to spelling!

Contact us with any questions
Tel 02087483984
Email: info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk



Hae Issue 3: Christmas 2021 Edition www.lowther.richmond.sch.uk

Kﬁiﬁ}’{“i‘s
@ @ SUCCEED BASKETBALL
X INSPIRE 4:\ ‘DEVELDP ® 3

Year 3/4 Basketball Year 5/6 Basketball
Champions! Runners-up!

The sports season has well and truly
started. Our teams aluways give 110%
and wear the (very smart looking) [
Lowther shirt with pride. UWe've had [}
great wins in girls and boys football &
against some of the other local f§
schools in local tournaments recent- |
ly in age groups from Year 3 to 6.

Our Y34 basketball squad played [
really well and became undefeated |}
Champions in the Richmond Knights
Borough tournament. An amazing
achievement. Our Y56 squad also e
did superbly securing silver medals Il'
(losing in the final by just one bas- [
ket) in their recent Borough tourna-
ment. Our Y56 teams also did really
well against St Paul's Juniors in their
recent friendly matches.

Our Y5 Cross Country team ran su- [ SR e
perbly Fmd delivered some excellent Y4 Girls Football Squad Y6 Girls Football squad
results in the recent Borough Cross
Country competition at Richmond
Park. Special mention to these chil-
dren as they are all in Year 5 racing
against mainly Year 6 pupils. The

boys did particularly well, as from Contact us with any questions
171 runners all 5 of our squad finished Tel 02087483984
in the Top 50. Truly excellent work Email: info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk

by Team Lowther.
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such as closing thelr account or seeking parental permission.
SCAM MESSAGES
WhatsApp, people receive

Occaslonally on

ude ins m-u.g.ln
fora mma or gift from WhatsApp or another person.

National
Online
Safety

[\

CREATE A SAFE PROFILE
Emm:o«-bodyuommmram'sphommm
tommnnumnn
suggest Mmmmw<molmenm
u-l.pmm.pmm-mm options to choose from are
“Everyone; "My Contacts’and ‘Nobody. We suggest selecting My
Contacts’ or"Nobody’ to ensure their profile Is protected.

EXPLAIN HOW TO BLOCK PEOPLE

nvwvmmsmmwomﬂm
messages, calls m-n-mnuﬂ.
m-ysbwuduulmmmgu nd status
updates sent by a blocked contact will not
o ]
undelivered. Blocking someone will not
remove this contact from the contact list -
they will need to be removed from the phone’s
‘address book. To block a contact, your child

ational Online Safety Lid

as 2021 Editi

WhatsApp is one of the most popular messaging apps in
the world, with more than 1.5 billion people in more than
180 countries using it to send and receive text, photos,
videos and documents, as well as make voice and video
calls through an Internet or Wi-Fi connection. The free app
offers end-to-end encryption, which means that messages
can only be read by the sender and the recipient in
one-to-one chats, or all members if it is a group chat. Not
even WhatsApp can read them.

mmmmmwm by false rumours shared
on

THE‘ONLY ADMIN’ FEATURE
AND CYBERBULLYING
b eshtaig s s et ot ssiting ]
and videos, with the

text messages, voice messages, pictures.
aim to hurt and humiliate the receiver. The group chat and
features

m responding to an message
Which ol resut o Child belng upset and urale to roph.
REPORT SCAM MESSAGES

rmation. 3) Scroll to the bottom and tap ‘Report Spam.”

LEAVE A GROUP

If they leave again, they cannot be added again.

USING LIVE LOCATION SAFELY
“Live Location”

to stop sharing at any time.

www.nationalonlinesafety.com

CONNECTING WITH STRANGERS

To starta chat in need to know the mobile

use Itto get in touch via'

LIVE LOCATION SHARING

safe. Howaver, W your il s 12 2 gromp chat with paogle
ey do not know, they will e exposing tholrlocation.

Rtrent§

DELETE ACCIDENTAL
MESSAGES

Included here are some top tips
for parents about safe use of
WhatsApp. Many people don't
actually know that there is an
age restriction for usage of
WhatsApp and that this is 16
years old. We hope you find the
information helpful.

To make sure your child only re-
ceives messages from people they
trust they can block, delete or re-
port users.

Delete or block users
Blocked users will not be able to
contact you. Any updates to your
status, profile image and last seen
timestamps will not be shown. If
you have blocked someone, they
will not be notified but may still
be able to work it out as your sta-
tus message will no longer be
displayed.

Please note that blocking will not
remove the contact from the
WhatsApp list nor will it remove
you from the list on this contact's
phone. To delete a contact in
WhatsApp you must delete the
contact from your phone’s address
book.

Reporting Spam—If you receive a
message from an unknown con-
tact you can Report spam and
Block. This will report the user and
add the user your Blocked list.

We continue to develop and review our website content. A number of significant changes have been made to the
curriculum pages and I would encourage parents to read these. www.lowther.richmond.sch.uk/curriculum.

Browse ourcurriculum ofer by Yeor Grou

What subjects do children:

PupilZone  LotestNews Gollery  INDEX

study?

What subjects do children study?

 PupilZone LotestNews Gollery INDEX

“Our Curriculum Offer” gives a clear out-
line of the curriculum at Lowther.

“Our Curriculum in Action” provides snapshots
of the learning that is taking place in different
subjects across the school

“Our Year group page” showcase the breadth
and range of curriculum in each year group

We are always keen to take feedback on these, along with other key aspects of the site, and the content that
could be improved.


http://www.lowther.richmond.sch.uk/curriculum
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ESAFETT® |

T would particularly like to guide parents to the advice around gaming. Now that games are increasingly being
played online and betuween virtual gamers this is a key area for parents to monitor and supervise. Please also
take note of the age ratings. Games that are rated 3 or 7 DO NOT have any legal guidelines, they are merely to
advise parents on the suitability of the game for children of different ages. However 12,16 and 18 rated games do
have LEGAL guidelines and it is a criminal offence for a retailer to knowingly sell a game to a child under age.

I have mentioned in previous letters about games like Fortnite which are very popular with children. Did you
know that Fortnite is a category 12 game? This is mainly because of the frequent mild violence in the game. This
does mean no child at Lowther should be playing this game.

Roblox is another game popular with children. Please ensure you follow the age-appropriate guidelines as this
game has a chat feature. Roblox offers parental controls that allow for a selection of chat options (no chat, chat
with friends, chat with everyone), account age visibility (13+ or <13), an account PIN code feature, and an Account
Restrictions setting

that only allows children under 13 to access a curated list of age-appropriate games .

Please support your child with appropriate use of technology. Thank you with your support of this important
matter.

The QR codes below can be read by most mobile phones and will take you to detailed instructions on
how to set products for maximum safety. Left to right, they are for iPod Touch/iPhone/iPad; Android
phones and tablets; Kindle Fire; Microsoft Xbox; Nintendo products and Sony PlayStation. If you
don’t know how to use QR codes, ask a young person in your family to show you.

—

internet
matters.org

Find out the minimum age required to

use the most popular social networks E

(13 with adult permission)

QPeriscope B Instagram - . .
W odbo G+ Linked[[}) q myspace flickr kik- tinder
tumblr. Pinterest (11 Tube] P

® meetme
Breddit k facebook Yik Yok .
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Sky lO rkS — is a super organisation that are keen to work with the
Barnes community.

About Skylarks: At Skylarks our vision is a world where children with addi-
tional needs can thrive.

We aspire to this vision by enabling every child and young person with ad-
ditional needs to live their best life while supporting everyone whose lives
they touch. Skylarks provides a supportive and active community. We care
for the whole family, providing opportunities to join in, develop and feel em-
powered. UWe want to remove the isolation that can be created for families
and their children who have a disability or additional needs. Ue are based
in Richmond upon Thames, but have an open door policy. Anyone, from
anywhere, is welcome!

Santa Visit: Make your children's wishes come true with a one to one visit to meet Santa.

Many of our children would find a visit to a mainstream Santa's grotto too stressful, difficult or noisy. We are very
pleased to announce a special Santa Meet and greet just for families from Skylarks.

Santa will be coming to The Castelnau Centre in Barnes especially to give presents to our children on

Monday 13th December

This event is aimed at children with complex needs for whom attending a mainstream Santa's grotto would be too dif-
ficult. If your child is able to take part in our Magical Quest group Christmas event also on 13th December or our Father
Christmas visits at our play sessions at the Crossway Centre on 14th or 17th December, then please allow other children
to book first. Ue may have to cancel bookings if the parents of children with complex needs who this event is aimed at
are unable to book places for their children.

The event is free of charge however, registration and booking is required.
The Castelnau centre can be found at:
Castelnau Community Centre 7 Stillingfleet Road,Barnes,SUJ13 9AQ

To book
https://wwuw.skylarks.charity/activity/425/santa-meet-and-greet/8150#event-8150

The Quest Before Christmas (Run by Magical Quests)

You are invited to a special, seasonal performance of 'The Quest Before Christmas'

The presents are wrapped, the tinsel glistens on the trees but something is wrong at the North Pole!

Are you ready to embark on an exciting adventure and help the Emerald ELf and friends find and rescue Santa before it's
too late?

Magical Quests are continuing to work with Skylarks to provide some exciting adventures which are great fun for your
children (and all the family!). They are adapted to meet the needs of children with additional needs, and are fun and
light-hearted so all the family wants to join in, grown ups too.

Join us at The Castelnau Centre on Monday 13th December from 4pm - 5pm .
These services are free of

To book https//www.skylarks.charity/activity/428/the-quest-before-christmas/8161#event-  charge but donations are
8161 welcomed.

A presentation on child development and mental health

We would like to invite you to a presentation on child development and mental health. The presentation will be
held by Nik Steinbeis, a parent at Barnes Primary School. Nik works at University College London and the Anna
Freud Centre and specialises in children’s social and emotional development and how this can be supported. He
will be talking about his and others’' past and ongoing research. UJe have talked at length with Nik about his
work and feel that parents would find it interesting to hear more about the cutting-edge research on this im-
portant topic for our community.

The event will take place at on 27th January 2022, at 18:00 in the KS1 (Key Stage 1) hall at Barnes Primary School,
Cross Street, Barnes, SUJ13 0QQ.

https//forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=STteRMHRMkgcVOyxjP_pIT4ugeT5ftNDg]GEM7MGPgNUMUSUKIQSKO2MKXZVEPLOOPKSzZMIRDA2RCOIQCNOPWIcu



https://charity.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b9959c1a0a0f2cd81d66ad092&id=f539ad023e&e=8fe6fad445
https://charity.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b9959c1a0a0f2cd81d66ad092&id=f539ad023e&e=8fe6fad445
https://charity.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b9959c1a0a0f2cd81d66ad092&id=f539ad023e&e=8fe6fad445
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SIt6RMHRmkqcV0yxjP_pIT4ugeT5ftNDgJGEm7mGPqNUMllSUklQSkQ2MkxZVEpLQ0pKSzM1RDA2RCQlQCN0PWcu
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SIt6RMHRmkqcV0yxjP_pIT4ugeT5ftNDgJGEm7mGPqNUMllSUklQSkQ2MkxZVEpLQ0pKSzM1RDA2RCQlQCN0PWcu
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These lovely Christmas stars were made by our awesome children for St
@2l dlsiaalels Sie g | Mary's church in Barnes. They all had the children’s wishes on them.
There were some really lovely comments on them such as “I wish for

peace” , “I wish for all people to have enough to eat”, “I wish for greater
kindness in the world”

Exciting News

We are pleased to be able to share with you some exciting news for some
of our teachers. Mrs Sandeman is pregnant and is expecting her second
child . We are also pleased to announce that Miss Mason is also preg-
nant and is expecting her first child. Many congratulations to them both.

d UJe will of course keep you fully informed of our plans to ensure the chil-
dren in Maple and Beech class continue to receive high quality teaching
during the final term of the school year. In the meantime I'm sure you'll
join us in congratulating Mrs Sandeman and Miss Mason .

POWER YOGA FOR LOWTHER

EVER MONDAY Book now at
DURING TERM TIME pta-events.co.uk/lowther

£15 for drop-ins
£50 for 5 sessions
£100 for 1 sessions

9am-10am at Lowther
Primary School, Old Hall

Safeguarding: If you have any safeguarding concerns about a child, please contact the school’'s DSL and refer to
the school's Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy (on the school website). Please ensure you phone the office
so this is addressed quickly. Our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) are Mrs Bere, Mr Ripley and Mrs
Hughes.

If you feel a child may be in danger, you may contact the SPA directly on the number below or the police
directly.

Single Point of Access (SPA): 020 8547 5008 Out of Hours: 020 8770 5000

Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO): 020 8891 7370 / 07774 332675

Please use the playground in the mornings or after school to pass on quick messages to class teachers. Wherever
possible, the teacher should always be the first port of call if you have any concerns or questions.

General enquiries, : Please speak to the class teacher in the first instance. If not, you can call the school office on
0208 748 3984 and we can then arrange for the relevant person to call you back. Our office email address is
info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk.

Absences: Please email info@lowther.richmond.sch.uk or call our school office on 0208 748 3984 to report an
absence.

Special Educational Needs: Please contact our SENDCO (Mrs Bere) on the school number (0208 748 3984) or
email e.fitch@lowther.richmond.sch.uk

Wraparound Enquiries: Our provider for after school care is Fit for Sport. You can contact them via their website

fitforsport.co.uk
The school runs Breakfast Club so please enquire with our office team if you'd like to book a place

PTA enquiries: Please contact the PTA team on lowtherschoolpta@gamailcom
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